7/5/2017 10:16:27 AM
Re:

Thanks Danny. Our guys had a conflict at the last minute so | have to reschedule the entire trip. Looking at the second week of
August. I'll be back to you to check your availability when | get the dates locked down. Sure do appreciate your efforts to make this
happen!

Sent from my iPhone

>OnJul 5, 2017, at 10:01 AM, Danny Varat <DannyV arat@scstatehouse.gov> wrote:

>

> Lynn, our schedule has changed, and he'll be traveling through Columbia on the way to Sumter on the 11th at about 1. Will sometime
around then work?

>

> From: Stokes-Murray, Lynn <L Stokes-Murray @M CNAIR.NET>

> Sent: Thursday, May 25, 2017 3:36 PM

> To: Danny Varat

> Subject:

>

> Hey! Hopeyourewell. Would the Gov take a meeting with my regional manager of Microsoft on July 11?

>

> Sent from my iPhone

>

>

>

> PRIVILEGE AND CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE: This communication (including any attachments) is being sent by or on behalf of
alawyer or law firm and may contain confidential or legally privileged information. The sender does not intend to waive any privilege,
including the attorney-client privilege, that may attach to this communication. If you are not the intended recipient, you are not
authorized to intercept, read, print, retain, copy, forward or disseminate this communication. If you have received this communication
in error, please notify the sender immediately by email and delete this communication and all copies.

>

>
>
>


mailto:Stokes-Murray,%20Lynn%20%3CLStokes-Murray@MCNAIR.NET%3E
mailto:DannyVarat@scstatehouse.gov

